
Minutes 

Salisbury Liquor License Commission 

April 14, 2016 7:00PM 

 
Members Present: Michael Gilbert, Sean McCarthy, Rhonda Cameron, Tyrone Rowe, 
Charlie Flynn, Karen Jacobs 
 
Members Absent: Chris Walsh, 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by Mr. Gilbert 
 
Minutes: 
 
Sean McCarthy made a motion to accept the minutes from the March 10, 2016 and it 
was seconded by Tyrone Rowe. VOTE: Unanimous 

 
New Business: 

  
       

Applications:  

 

Mr. Gilbert reported he received an application for a transfer of License/ change of 

LLC for Bucchiarelli’s. This is a change of LLC with no change in ownership, the old 

LLC dissolved and a new one was created.  

 

Sean McCarthy made a motion to accept the change of transfer of License/ change 

of LLC for Bucchiarelli’s and it was seconded by Rhonda Cameron. VOTE: 

Unanimous 

 

Sean McCarthy made a motion to schedule a Public Hearing for of transfer of 

License/ change of LLC for Bucchiarelli’s on May 12, 2016 with a back up date of 

May 26, 2016 and it was seconded by Karen Jacobs. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

Mr. Gilbert reported he received an application a change of Manager for Sylvan 

Street Grille.  The new manager is Jeremy Nicholas. 

 

Sean McCarthy made a motion to approve the change of Manager for Sylvan Street 

Grille to Jeremy Nicholas and it was seconded by Rhonda Cameron. VOTE: Yes, 5 

No, 0 Charlie Flynn abstained. 

 

Public Hearings:   

 



Sean McCarthy made a motion to open the Public Hearing and it was seconded by 

Charlie Flynn. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

Tim Connors, Lawyer for The Splash Lounge reported they will be relocating 

the bar to create a more open floor plan and for better viewing & security. This should 

be completed by the end of April. 

 

Sean McCarthy made a motion to close the Public Hearing and it was seconded by 

Tyrone Rowe. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

Sean McCarthy made a motion to accept the alteration of premises for the Splash 

Lounge and it was seconded by Rhonda Cameron. VOTE: Unanimous 

 

Correspondence:  

 

Mr. Gilbert has received a request for a one-day license at the Salisbury Reservation 

in June.  This item will be on the next agenda. 

We have a request from Gulf Express to change their seasonal beer and wine license 
to an Annual All Alcohol Package Store License. The town does not have anymore 
and will need to follow the legislative process. 
 
Tyrone Rowe made a motion to ask the Town Manager to put an article on the town 
warrant to request an Annual All Alcohol Package Store License for Gulf Express and 
it was seconded by Sean McCarthy. 
 
Inspector’s Reports:  None 
 
 
Old Business: 
 
Mr. Gilbert reported the status of the Town meeting action to increase the number of 
licenses. We are waiting for House and Senate to take action and move to the 
Governor’s desk. If this does not happen by the end of June we will need to start the 
process over again. 
 
The next meeting is schedule for April 28, 2016 
 
Sean McCarthy made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7: 17 PM and it was 
seconded by Tyrone Rowe. VOTE: Unanimous. 

 

   Respectfully submitted by Sandra Soucy 


